
General Meeting September 20, 2023   

Board Attendance:   

• Rob Orie   

• Riley Orie   

• Crystal Kohler   

• Chris Kowaryk 

• Aubrianna Bruzzese   

• Alicia Jaquay   

• Brooke Nelson   

• L’Tesha Pettis   

• Jeremy Boehm 

• Richelle Swenson 

 

General Members   

• Bridget Osteried 

• Melissa Hosack 

• Melissa Karpy 

• Darrell Bradford 

• Kurtis Gailey 

• Rushel Shell 

 

Old Business – No old Business. 

Football Treasury Report – Football has $18,562.01 in its account. There are outstanding invoices for 

Pink out shirts and Riddel. The amounts for Riddel are $991.84 for Jerseys and $639.15 for knee and 

thigh pads.  

Jeremy – The Aliquippa ineligible players are being punished by the BCYFL. The Head Coach for the 

Aliquippa team with ineligible players will be suspended. Aliquippa got fined $1,525.00. Aliquippa will 

be permitted to play in the post season. The times for the games this week are 10 am – 12:30 pm – 

3pm. These games are being played against Brighton Township. There will be a 5th quarter game for 

Twerps. There will not be a nuts-and-bolts game for the Mighty Mites. The Senior Bowl will not be held 

at Hopewell, the location is to be decided. The BCYFL is paying for 4 participants from the HYFL. The 

HYFL can send 2 additional participants for $130.00 each participant. Pink out socks have been 

received.  



Chris – An order will need to be placed with Riddel for helmets at the end of year due to them expiring. 

Approximately 15 helmets are expiring, uniforms are being looked at as well.  

Richelle – Pinkout shirts will be in next week. Bingo is being held on October 8, 2023. Money for Bingo 

is due by September 28, 2023. There are 40 outstanding tickets. Everyone has picked up tickets or paid 

the buyout.  

Latesha – Concessions are going well. Chili cookoff was a success. The winner was Chili #3 which was 

prepared by Latesha Pettis. Breakfast for dinner is being planned for next week. Volunteers are needed 

for the next home game and senior night game; we are currently short by 8 positions.  

Brooke – Banquet date is January 20, 2024. Information will be put out closer to that date. The Banquet 

will be held at the Hyatt at the Airport. The cost is $45.00 per person. Each participant gets 1 free ticket 

and the option to purchase 2 additional tickets. A seating chart will be made for football and cheer. 

Student Coaches will have the option to purchase 1 ticket. The board is not handling additional ticket 

sales, if a family wishes to sell tickets, they are not using this must be done between the families. Game 

changer app is just for updates not fighting and arguing.  

Cheer Treasury Report - $24,552.51. There are outstanding invoices for coaches’ shirts, pink out shirts, 

competition shirts and the Central Valley Competition.  

Paige – Hopewell Competition baskets are done. Hopewell has 4 teams attending the competition vs 7 

teams from last year.  

Aubrey – The HYFL pays for pink out bows for new competition participants. The Midget team is opting 

out of the Pink out bows. 

Crystal – Optional Fundraising unsold tickets or money needs to be turned in.  

There was a comment made by a member of one participant regarding playtime for 1st year 

participants. This will be something that will be looked into as far as setting up 5th quarters or nuts and 

bolts games.  


